REPORT TO CITY COUNCIL

DATE: DECEMBER 14, 2016

TO: HONORABLE MAYOR AND MEMBERS OF THE CITY COUNCIL

FROM: GREG RAMIREZ, CITY MANAGERﬁZ/

BY: RAMIRO ADEVA, DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS/CITY ENGINEER @_
SUBJECT: AUTHORIZATION TO SEEK BIDS FOR STORM DRAIN CONNECTOR

PIPE SCREENS (CPS) & INLET FILTER INSTALLATION PROJECT;
NIB NO. 16-06

On May 1, 2008, the Regional Water Quality Control Board adopted a resolution to
incorporate a revised Total Maximum Daily Load (TMDL) for trash in the Malibu Creek
Watershed. The Trash TMDL is part of a series of strict water quality regulatory
requirements designed to protect municipal and domestic water supplies, groundwater
recharge, aquatic life habitat, wildlife habitat, and both contact and non-contact water
recreation uses in the watershed. As part of those requirements, the TMDL set the
numeric limit for trash allowed to be discharged into a water body, shoreline, or channe!
at zero.

Staff is requesting authorization to seek bids for the Storm Drain Connector Pipe
Screens (CPS) & Inlet Filter Installation Project; NIB No. 16-06. The scope of work
consists of retrofitting 131 catch basins throughout the Morrison and Fountainwood
neighborhoods with connector pipe screens and filters in order to meet the compliance
requirements.

After completion of this project, 100% of the City-owned catch basins draining into
Lindero Canyon and Medea Creeks will have been retrofitted with connector pipe
screen and filter baskets.

The FY 2016-17 budget includes $195,000 of Storm Water Capital Project Funds to
complete this work. Staff expects to return to Council in January 2017 for the contract
award and commence construction shortly thereafter. Construction is anticipated to take
approximately thirty-five (35) days, with no work to be done on holidays.

RECOMMENDATION

Staff respectfully recommends the City Council authorize staff to seek bids for the Storm
Drain Connector Pipe Screens (CPS) & Inlet Filter Installation Project; NIB No. 16-06.



